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January 14, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Vice Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the appointment of thirty-five individuals to the King County Children and Youth Advisory Board, which was created to support the County’s system-wide accountability for serving children and families, and youth and young adults. The Executive’s appointments do not take effect until the effective date of King County Ordinance 18217 (the CYAB ordinance). Five additional names will be transmitted to Council following completion of applications. 
The new King County Children and Youth Advisory Board (theBoard) will assist us in making King County a place where all children and youth have the opportunity to achieve their full potential. The Board will be guided by this vision, which is enshrined in our adopted King County Strategic Plan and is central to our Equity & Social Justice work and the work occurring under our adopted Health & Human Services Transformation Plan. In addition, the Board will be guided by the County’s adopted Youth Action Plan, which describes a path for unlocking the full potential of our children. 
An important and immediate body of work for the Board will be advising the County on the implementation and oversight plan for the children and youth strategies in the Best Starts for Kids levy.  The Board will work with the County to ensure that children and youth investments under Best Starts for Kids investments are consistent with the requirements of Ordinance 18088. Consistent with the Youth Action Plan, the Board will also examine outcomes and data for children and youth while recommending improvements and modifications, assist with comprehensive review and analysis of King County children and youth programs for alignment with other initiatives,  participate and track with efforts on partnerships of coalitions and initiatives to ensure alignment, and serve as a forum for discussion and exchange of ideas in response to emergent needs, promising practices and continuous improvement. 
These individuals are known leaders and new leaders; they are content experts and community experts; they reflect the diversity of our County geographically and culturally; and they have each demonstrated a commitment to children and youth in our communities. Several of the members served on the Youth Action Plan Task Force and on the Best Starts for Kids development committee thus ensuring continuity in vision and planning. Together, the members will help us align our work with the County’s steering committee to address juvenile justice disproportionality as well as other initiatives and coalitions in our community, thus amplifying our collective work. 
Attachment A to the ordinance are the individuals’ application forms. Attachment B to the ordinance is the overall Board Profile.
These appointment requests support the King County Strategic Plan goal of public engagement by expanding opportunities to seek input, listen and respond to residents.

If you have any questions about any aspect of this proposed motion or our plans for implementation, please call Adrienne Quinn, Department of Community and Human Services Director, at 206-263-9100.

Thank you for your consideration of these motions and for the Council’s leadership on Best Starts for Kids and the Youth Action Plan. I look forward to working with the Council and the community as we work to ensure the health and wellbeing of our children, youth and families.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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